



September 2022
Dear Boonton High School Families:

Welcome to the 2022-2023 school year.  We hope you enjoyed your summer and are ready for another exciting school year!  The BHS HSA Executive Board members for this year are:

Melissa Morales, Treasurer

Jen Darling, Vice President

Karen Bendig, President

The HSA raises funds through our Family Membership Dues, Staff Membership Dues, and Fundraising.  The funds we raise are used to provide grant money to teachers that need supplies for our students, which aren’t covered in the school budget.  For example, in previous years we gave a Social Studies teacher $50 to purchase 75 pairs of earbuds to use in her classroom.   The funds are also used to provide $500 Scholarships to graduating seniors.  Each year we set aside funds for three scholarships.  If we have a good year with our fundraisers, we can provide additional students scholarships.  For the 2021-2022 school year, we had enough funds to offer four students a scholarship.  Hopefully we can do the same again this year.  
This year we are planning on doing the following fundraisers:

·  Membership Dues - September

· Calendar Raffle (sale of tickets will hopefully begin the end of October and run through December.  Winners will then be selected beginning in January)

· Disney Pass Raffle- details coming soon
· Dinners to go/Dine to donate- coming soon

We are in the process of researching other possible fundraisers, as well.  If you have any suggestions on ways we can raise funds, we are always open to new ideas!  

The HSA also hosts a Back to School Breakfast, Holiday Luncheon (Dec/Jan) and Teacher Appreciation Week (May) event for our staff.  The HSA provides some of the food and we ask for donations from the BHS families.  This is a great way to thank our staff for all they do throughout the year for our students!  We appreciate all the donations we received last year and this year for the breakfast, so far!   The staff enjoy these acknowledgements greatly!  

One final thing we would like to discuss is our HSA meetings.  When we held bi-monthly meetings.  We had one parent show up to a couple of the meetings and no one attended the others.  We totally understand between work, student activities and our home obligations attending meetings isn’t high on our lists.  There are only so many hours in a day!  Though our bylaws state we need to hold meetings throughout the year, we are going to continue what was being done the last few years.
Instead of having HSA meetings bi-monthly, we would like to post updates on our Facebook page and send info out via the Friday Update (sent by BOE) and via BHS HSA email updates.  If an urgent need arises, we will call for a special meeting to discuss that topic.   The Executive Board will continue to meet regularly and ensure all information is distributed in a timely manner.  To stay current on all events/information, we ask you to:

· Follow us on Facebook at:  Boonton High School Home and School Association

· Follow us on Instagram at: bhs.hsa
· Provide us with your email address

· Read the BOE Friday Updates

We need everyone’s support to allow us to provide ways to enhance our student’s educational experience.  Each year we hope to raise more funds, so we can add new ways to provide for the BHS Students/Staff, whether it be assemblies, educational materials, or scholarships.  
Thanking for assisting us to make this a successful year!  If you have any questions or concerns, you can always reach out to one of the Executive Board Members or send an email to BoontonHSA@gmail.com.

Sincerely,

Karen Bendig, President

Jen Darling, Vice President
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